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Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Before turning to our observations on the work of the 
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has been to consider the application of functional immunity on a case-by-case, fact-specific basis. 
 

With respect to the procedural provisions proposed in Part Four, the United States observed 
that, as reflected in the commentaries to the draft articles, these eleven draft articles represent 

neither a codification of customary international law nor a prog
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with respect to persons affected by sea-level rise.  The United States supports States in choosing 
to develop complementary protection pathways for persons displaced by the effects of climate 

change.  We agree that non-binding frameworks, such as the Global Compact on Migration, can 
be valuable tools for coordinating national approaches on climate mobility and engage 

constructively on efforts to further elaborate those frameworks.  
 
The United States appreciates that the Commission has again invited States to submit 

information in relation to the law of the sea, statehood, and protection of persons affected by sea-
OHYHO�ULVH��:H�ORRN�IRUZDUG�WR�WKH�6WXG\�*URXS¶V�SUHSDUDWLRQ�RI�D�MRLQW final report on the topic as 

D� ZKROH� IRU� WKH� &RPPLVVLRQ¶V� QH[W� VHVVLRQ�� � :H� ZRXOG� FDXWLRQ� DJDLQVW� XVLQJ� WKH� ODEHO�
³FRQFOXVLRQV�´� KRZHYHU��ZLWK� UHVSHFW� WR�WKH� ILQDO� UHSRUW�� � :H� WKLQN� WKH�RXWFRPH� RI�WKH�6WXG\�
*URXS¶V�ZRUN�VKRXOG�EH�FOHDUO\�GLIIHUHQWLDWHG�IUom the more formal work products used by the 

Commission.  
 

Other Decisions and Conclusions of the Commission 

 

Turning to the final topic of this cluster, "other decisions and conclusions of the 

&RPPLVVLRQ�´� WKH�8QLWHG�6WDWHV�DSSUHFLDWHV�WKH�HIIRUWV�RI�WKH�:RUNLQJ�*URXS�RQ�PHWKRGV�RI�ZRUN�
and procedures to advance the preparation of a handbook.  We think that the handbook could 

HQKDQFH� WUDQVSDUHQF\� DQG�6WDWHV¶� DQG�RWKHU� VWDNHKROGHUV¶� XQGHUVWDQGLQJ�RI� WKH� &RPPLVVLRQ¶V�
LQWHUQDO� ZRUNLQJ�PHWKRGV�DQG�SURFHGXUHV�� �:H� ODXG�WKH�:RUNLQJ�*URXS¶V� DPELtion to address 



5 

 

RWKHU�VWDWHV�UHIHUV�WR�LQVWUXPHQWV�WKDW�DUH�OHJDOO\�ELQGLQJ���8VH�RI�WKH�SKUDVH�³QRQ-legally binding 
LQWHUQDWLRQDO� DJUHHPHQWV´� LQ� WKH� ,/&¶V� ZRUN� ZRXOG�XQGHUPLQH� VWDWHV¶� DELOLWLHV� WR� GLVWLQJXLVK�

legally binding agreements from non-binding instruments and create the very kind of legal 
XQFHUWDLQW\� WKH� ,/&¶V�ZRUN� VKRXOG�EH� DLPHG� DW� UHGXFLQJ��:H�EHOLHYH� PDQ\�6WDWHV� VKDUH� WKHVH�

FRQFHUQV��7KH�&RXQFLO�RI�(XURSH¶V�&RPPLWWHH�RI�/HJDO�$GYLVHUV�RQ�3XEOLF�,QWHUQDWLRQDO�/DZ�KDV�
XVHG�WKH�WHUP�³QRQ-legally binding instrumeQWV´�LQ�D�SURMHFW�LW�KDV�XQGHUWDNHQ�RQ�WKLV�VDPH�WRSLF���
That term, or a similar alternative, would avoid the problems associated with the use of 

³DJUHHPHQW´�LQ�WKLV�FRQWH[W� 
 

Chair, in closing my remarks, the United States reaffirms our support for the work of the 
International Law Commission and extends our congratulations to its members on a very 
productive session.  We look forward to engaging with the Commission, the Sixth Committee, and 

IHOORZ�81�0HPEHU�6WDWHV�RQ�WKH�&RPPLVVLRQ¶V�ZRUN� 
 

Thank you. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 


